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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Thursday, April 29, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 0+1  25 46+7 

 “+1” refers to a non-staff provider            ”+7” refers to a non-staff provider 
 
Correction Corner 
The positive case of COVID I reported yesterday was not an Admiral employee but a private 
caregiver who works with a resident in our community.  I apologize for my error in reporting.  In 
some ways, a positive case is still a positive case but I think it’s important to mention as a private 
caregiver interacts with far fewer people than someone on staff might.   
 
Required Testing for Staff Today 
All staff are required to test today.  Testing is available from 10 am to 1 pm in the 6th floor 
conference room and from 1 pm to 5 pm on the 8th floor of The Harbors.   
 
Next Steps for Us 
The aforementioned testing is a direct result of the positive case reported yesterday and is 
required.  Once all Harbors’ residents and all staff have results in, we will know how we will 
proceed.  What we know now is that the 10th floor of The Harbors will reopen in the next 14 days as 
long as there are no additional cases.  If there are no new cases identified from the testing done 
yesterday and today, visitations, dining and group activities will resume in The Harbors with the 
exception of the 10th floor until they are out of quarantine. 
 
For now, we need to ask that Harbors’ residents remain on their floor of The Harbors and avoid 
moving about The Harbors or the community.  We are also asking that IL residents stay on the IL 
side of the community. 
 
More to come after all results are in and fingers crossed we have them by Monday morning. 
 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Tricia Mullin, SASI Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 


